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The mission of Sandhills Childrenõs Center is to provide services of the highest quality for children with  
and without special developmental needs, ages birth through five. 
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Research has proven the positive, lifelong benefits of early intervention for any child.  This is particularly true for a child born with devel-

opmental challenges.  The financial investment made in a childôs early development saves significant tax dollars throughout public educa-

tion school years.  Sadly, government funding does not support this fact. 

 

In its forty-six years of operation, Sandhills Childrenôs Center has remained committed to serving infants and toddlers who have special 

developmental needs.  The financial challenge of fulfilling this mission has never been as great as it is now.  Many developmental disabil-

ity programs across North Carolina have eliminated day school service to this young age group strictly because it is cost prohibitive.  The 

average cost of serving one child who has special developmental needs can be as much as $54,000 per year.  Because of this tremendous 

cost and the lack of government funding, Sandhills Childrenôs Center is forced to limit enrollment of infants and toddlers.  Yet, interven-

tion in these first few years of life is crucial and critical to the full development of a childôs cognitive abilities and future outcomes.  We 

must persevere in our commitment to serve these special young children. 

 

Thankfully, financial challenges are often paired with a supportive response from the private sector.  Such is the case from Kathy and  

David Conner who recently chose Sandhills Childrenôs Center as the beneficiary of their annual backyard concert.   Because of their inter-

est and that of many friends in this caring community, this event netted $18,000!  As we work diligently to achieve our mission to young 

children, we continue to rely on those who give so willingly.  We have immense appreciation for the gracious support of friends like the 

Conners. 
As well, this caring community plays an extremely important role in our annual fundraiser, the Festi-

val of Trees.  Itôs hard to believe that this year marks the 20th anniversary of this amazing event!  

Twenty years ago, Festival arose from the need to increase awareness and private financial support.   

Its success is astounding from year to year because of the planning committee, the designers, the 

sponsors, the countless volunteers, and the general public.  Jeanie Eastman and Bonnie Parker, both of 

whom have chaired the event in the past, are co-chairs for this milestone year. Both of these women 

have been involved in Festival since its inaugu-

ral year, and have been instrumental in making it 

the event that is has become today.  The Festival 

of Trees will be held November 16 ï 20 at The 

Carolina Hotel.  I hope that you plan to attend!  

While you are there, take a few minutes to study 

the Honorary Trees.  Get to know the children 

recognized with these special trees and let them 

touch your lives, for this is one way we can 

bring them to you.  These children tell our story, 

and they are the reason that Festival of Trees 

occurs.  These selected children, along with their 

peers, are the ones who benefit from your at-

tendance and participation.     
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Author & musician, Denniz Cargile, visited both campuses to 

sing and read his book, The Poor Letter Q, which teaches us 

that everyone is special and unique in their own way. 

The Rockingham Campus is thankful for United Way volunteers from Piedmont Natural Gas.  Their hard work in the activity room really 

shows!  The volunteers removed old furniture and equipment which opens up the floor space so that the children have more room to play.  

A new coat of paint gave the room a clean new look.  They also added new, small structures to the playgrounds and completed other beauti-

fication projects in the front of the center.    

 

On September 15th,  volunteers from different businesses including Big Rock Sports, Swink Quality Oil, Hayden Reality, and Perdue do-

nated their time and energy for  United Way's Annual Day of Caring. Volunteers read stories and played with the children in the classrooms 

and outside.  Volunteers from Perdue helped fluff mulch around playground structures and cleaned around the playgrounds and the front 

entrance way to the center.   

In August, members of the Junior Orchestra of the Carolina 

Philharmonic presented an interactive concert for the children 

at the Southern Pines Campus. 


